Minutes

Steering Committee, EKU Presidential Advisory Council

Thursday, May 23, 3:00 p.m.

Gentry Building, EKU

Present:  Melius, Laird, Williams, Long, Webb, Tussey, Fisher, and Stanfield.

The meeting commenced at 3:10 p.m.

The minutes from the April 29th meeting were amended and approved.

SubCommittee Reports

Bylaws Subcommittee Please refer to the attached handout for a paper copy of the Bylaws.  The subcommittee met and drafted Bylaws for the Staff Council.  Laird reported for the subcommittee.  They discussed/decided a number of issues including:

Meetings  The Council would meet at once least each quarter (three times a semester) and at other times as deemed necessary.  Special meetings could be called as needed.

Standing Committees  There would be several standing committees:

-Elections/credentials

-Personnel policy and benefits

-Staff recognition and professional development

-Communications and assessment

There would also be an Executive Committee made up of the chairs of the standing committees and Staff Council officers.

Officers  There would be three officers—Chair, Vice-Chair, and Secretary.  The subcommittee did not know if a Treasurer would be required.

Tussey:  Just create a position as Secretary/Treasurer.

This was generally accepted.

Tussey:  Professional Development and Assessment might be big jobs.

Fisher:  Suggested keeping the Bylaws simple and to follow a copy that will be found in Robert’s Rules.

Ex-officio Members  These would include the Staff Regent and a representative from Human Resources.

It was the general consensus that the Human Resources Department be responsible for conducting the annual elections for members on the Staff Council.

Officers  There would be annual elections for officers.  We will need criteria for officers.  Some prior experience would be important.  The Chair would be determined by a 2/3 vote of members.  Also the Staff Regent could not serve as Chair.

Meetings  There would be three meetings per semester and summer.  Additional meetings could be scheduled as required.

Long:  We need a sufficient time for meeting notification.

There was a general discussion on how long members would need to know prior to both regular and special meetings.  

Melius:  Require a two-week notice for regular meetings, and a one-week notice for special meetings.

Williams:  Suggested that you use the phrase ‘reasonable notice’.

Members could be removed from the Staff Council for three unexcused absences.  

Williams:  The Subcommittee was concerned about attendance of members at meetings.

Tussey:  Create some generic statement about the suspension of Bylaws

Fisher:  Robert’s Rules would have a statement on this.  

It was generally agreed that Robert’s Rules be used to guide the conduct of meetings and proceedings.

Elections Subcommittee  Tussey led the discussion and reported for the group.  Two versions of the Election Process were distributed to committee members.  (copies attached)  

The subcommittee wondered why we needed At-Large members.  They felt that they were not necessary.  There is also a need to replace members who leave the Council before the end of their terms.  

Laird:  Suggested that potential Council members only be allowed to send one mass E-mail to staff members.  

Following a general discussion, it was decided that they not be permitted to send a mass E-mail.

Fisher:  Asked for clarification on the ½ term provisions.

Tussey:  Subcommittee members felt that staff members needed to be represented to the fullest.

There was a general discussion on the Term Limits Provisions.

Williams:  What about those individuals in one-year terms?

Tussey:  Members will be able to serve two full terms.

Williams:  Then the term of office will be three years.  

Additional general discussion followed on the Election Process recommendation.  It was suggested that the ordering of items be changed, that there be consistency in how the headers were stated, and additional discussion on the removal of members.

Williams:  When will the Council begin to function?

Several alternatives were discussed including beginning in the Fall and the next Academic year.  There was general consensus that since the majority of staff employees were 12-month contract personnel, the Council could begin in January, 2003.  A rough time frame would include:

October 1

File for Elections

Mid November
Elections

January 1

Begin new term.

The current committee could function in the capacity of Staff Council until that time and continue to work out the details of the organization.

Williams:  Would like to give a draft report to the EKU Regents meeting on June  7th.  The committee could submit and have ready for review the following documents:  The Bylaws, the Election Process, and the Chart of Unit Representation.

The next meeting of the Committee will be Wednesday, June 5th in Gentry.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Fisher

June 5, 2002

Amended and approved June 19, 2002
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